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The twenty-seventh Unified Carrier Registration (UCR) Plan Board of Directors (Board) meeting was called to order by Avelino Gutierrez, Chair at 11:05 a.m. EDT.

Attendance: Board of Directors
Present - Sandy Bowling, Buddy Covert, Rick Craig, Avelino Gutierrez, Barbara Hague, Frank LaQua, Dave Lazarides, Bill Leonard, Angel Oliver, Bob Pitcher, Craig Sharkey, and Terry Willert

Absent - David Hugel, Rich Schweitzer, and Robert Voltmann
Bill Leonard made a roll call of the States in which those persons in attendance introduced themselves and advised of when the 2008 UCR mailings were either sent out or are being sent.

The agenda was approved.

The April 10, 2008, minutes were corrected to reflect the time of the May 8, 2008, meeting at 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. EDT.  Bill Leonard made a motion to accept the minutes of the April 10, 2008, Board meeting as corrected.  The motion passed, with Craig Sharkey abstaining from the vote.

Avelino Gutierrez established the teleconference ground rules.

Dick Henderson gave an update on SAFETEA-LU corrections bill, which was sent to President and is due to be signed by next Tuesday. See Exhibit A.
Avelino Gutierrez, Barb Hague, and Bob Pitcher formed a working group to report at the Louisville meeting on the effect of the SAFETEA-LU corrections bill on UCR.
The letter from David Hugel with the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration (FMCSA) dated April 28, 2008, was introduced and Julie Otto with FMCSA responded to questions. See Exhibit B.  
Frank LaQua provided the report of the UCR Board Depository Subcommittee. The committee is working on the December 2007 disbursement of about $1,063,000.00.  By consensus, the Board approved combining depository payments of the 2007 revenues collected in January and February, 2008, into a single payment because it is a relatively small amount.  A new savings account will be set up for 2008 UCR revenues.

Dave Lazarides provided the report from the UCR System Subcommittee. He is working on a possible fix for the problem FMCSA is having with States developing their own UCR systems and then requesting certification of those systems by FMCSA. 
Sandy Bowling provided the report from the Indiana Department of Revenue (INDOR). March and April revenues will be sent to the States by end of May with four separate checks (March and April 2007 and 2008). INDOR updates to SAFER every 15 minutes. Representatives of their respecitve States advised updates were being sent to FMCSA daily by Alabama, hourly by Illinois, daily by Maine, daily by North Dakota, and 3 times daily by Virginia.
Barbara Hague provided the report of the Procedures Subcommittee.  See Exhibit C.  Barbara Hague made a motion to accept the revised UCR Informal Guidance for Interested Parties.  The motion passed unanimously.  She discussed a flyer that is being developed for handout to the motor carrier industry, which she will present to the Board at its June meeting.
Bob Pitcher advised the Industry Advisory Subcommittee will meet on the morning of June 9, 2008, in Louisville.
Bill Leonard provided the report of the Revenue and Fees Subcommittee.  Unexpected delays in getting all the UCR notices mailed throughout North America is causing a potential problem with the enforcement date to be included in CVSA bulletin.  Up to 20,000 carriers have not yet received the 2008 UCR notice.  If the June 1st UCR enforcement deadline is published and then law enforcement is advised to hold off on enforcement until a later date, there will be a credibility issue.  Terry Willert advised that the NCSTS Executive Committee recommended a new enforcement date of July 1, 2008. Bill will send a revised draft bulletin to the Board for comment. 
Bill Leonard advised that 2009 UCR fees will be discussed at the June meeting in Louisville.  

Buddy Covert provided the report of the Audit Subcommittee. The subcommittee plans to present a draft of the recommended carrier audit to the Board at its meeting in June, with a peer review to come later. 
Avelino Gutierrez provided an update the UCR enforcement penalties by State.  See Exhibit D.  
Terry Willert presented a document containing flowcharts related to the UCR. See Exhibits E-1 and E-2.  
Future Board Meetings are scheduled for:

June 9, 2008 (1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. EDT) and June 10, 2008 (8:00 a.m. to noon EDT) in Louisville, KY and by teleconference
July 10, 2008 at 12:00 noon to 3:00 p.m. EDT
August 7 12:00 noon to 3:00 p.m. EDT

The Board adjourned at 12:55 p.m. EDT.
Minutes approved by the UCR Board on __________, 2008

Terry L. Willert
UCR Board Secretary
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